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Our	 August	 outing	will	 take	 place	 on	 August	 21st	 and	we	will	 visit	 the	National	 New	York	
Central	 Railroad	 Museum	 https://elkhartindiana.org/government/nnycrr-museum/	 in	
Elkhart,	 Indiana.	 	Tickets	 to	 the	museum	($5)	may	be	purchased	online	or	 at	 the	museum.			
The	museum	is	open	from	10	AM	to	5	PM	Eastern	Time	and	is	located	in	downtown	Elkhart	
near	many	 restaurants	 and	other	 attractions.	 	We	will	 gather	near	 the	 entrance	 for	 a	brief	
meeting	at	Noon	Eastern	time.	
	
Our	 division	meeting	 for	 September	will	 include	 a	 tour	 of	 Uncle	Heavy’s	 Ore	 Lines	 –	 Greg	
Bueltmann’s	 layout	 featuring	 the	 Chicago	 and	 North	 Western	 and	 Milwaukee	 Road	 in	
Michigan’s	Upper	Peninsula	circa	1963.		The	layout	is	a	work	in	progress	and	the	pooled	ore	
operations	delivering	 iron	ore	 from	 the	mines	 in	 the	Menominee	 region	 to	 the	ore	dock	 in	
Escanaba,	MI.	 	Greg’s	layout	is	 in	Gary,	Indiana.	 	There	are	other	railfanning	sites	nearby	so	
additional	stops	may	added	as	the	date	approaches.	
	
Your	Division	needs	members	to	work	with	your	Board	of	Directors	helping	them	with	their	
areas	 of	 responsibility.	 Look	 for	 more	 information	 in	 future	 issues	 of	 the	 FORM-19	
Newsletter	 about	 serving	 on	 Division	 Committees.	 	 Please	 consider	 volunteering	 your	
expertise.	
	
The	 July	 1,	 2021	 summer	 issue	 of	 the	 FORM-19	 Newsletter	 is	 available	 online	 at	
www.michiana-nmra.org	 .	 Please	 send	 articles,	 news	 items,	 photos	 and	 comments	 to	 the	
Editor	 of	 the	 FORM-19,	 Chuck	Hart,	 email	 chart7968@yahoo.com	by	 September	 15th	 to	 be	
included	in	the	October	Fall	issue.	

MICHIANA	DIVISION	EVENT	SCHEDULE	
EVENT	 DATE	 TIME	 INFO	 PRESENTER	
Division	Meet	 August	21	 12:00pm	EST	 See	Below	 Michiana	Division	

Layout	Tour	 September	18		 11:00am	EST	 See	Below	 Greg	Bueltmann	

Train	Show	 October	16	 10:00am	EST	 See	July	Form-
19	Newsletter	 Elkhart	MRR	Club	

	

	

Division	meetings	are	beginning	to	be	held	in	person.	
ZOOM	links	will	be	provided	on	the	Groups	List	before	each	event	as	needed.	
Here	is	our	tentative	Division	schedule	for	August,	September	and	October.	

Please	note	the	time	for	each	event.	
	

WATCH	FOR	MORE	EVENT	INFORMATION	IN	THE	
FORM	–	19	NEWSLETTERS	and	FORM-19	BULLETINS.	


